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Memorandum 

 

TO:   Members, ALC – Executive Subcommittee 
 
FROM:  Jessica Sutton, Administrator, Administrative Rules Review 

Section, Legal Services Division 
 
CC:  Marty Garrity, Director, Bureau of Legislative Research 
  
DATE:   September 2, 2017 
 
SUBJECT:  Legal Authorization for the Emergency Rule of the Alcoholic 

Beverage Control Division – Section 1.26 Notice of Application to be 
Posted at Premises 

 
 

 
 
The Director of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Division shall adopt and promulgate such 

rules and regulations as shall be necessary to carry out the intent and purposes of the alcohol 
control acts enforced in this state.  Ark. Code Ann. § 3-2-206(a).  The Director is “clothed with 
broad discretionary power to govern the traffic in alcoholic liquor and to enforce strictly all the 
provisions of the alcohol control laws of this state.” Ark. Code Ann. § 3-2-206(d). 

 
This rule is being amended to facilitate the application process for the grocery store wine 

permit created by Act 508 of 2017.  This rule waives the requirement for posting a notice of 
application at the premises for an applicant who holds a small farm wine retail permit and who 
subsequently makes an application for a grocery store wine permit at the same location.  The 
agency waives the notice by posting requirement for current permittees who apply for permits to 
sell products with equal or lesser alcohol content as the products currently being sold by the 
business.  According to the agency, many of the applicants that qualify as grocery stores under Act 
508 are currently permitted to sell wine products within the same range allowed under the grocery 
store wine permit.  As they are currently licensed to sell wine products not in excess of 21% alcohol 
by weight, the public has already been notified that this type of product is sold on the premises.   
 


